Oregon Shores Beach Club, Inc., Unit 1

Monthly Board Meeting Minutes

Chiloquin Community Center

Date: April 9, 2025
The meeting was opened by Chairman Mike Gottlieb the at 10:05 AM.

Additional members present were Judy Mangrum, Secretary/Treasurer, Bill Springer, Carolyn Davis and Matt Nelson. Absent was Tim McDermott.  Additional members present were Josh and Julie Doleman, and Suzie Moser.

Reports:   

1. Secretary/Treasurer Judy went over the reports. Judy said that the bare minimum is being paid on the bills so that we can get through till May.  

Mike made a motion to pay the approved bills and Bill Springer seconded and the motion passed.

2. Water report: Matt explained that he had talked to Bob with Klamath Pump and that     

Bob should be out in the next week. Well house #2 just got new packing and should be good again for a few days.

Judy brought up about the post card from the Water Utility about a past due report on the Backflow devices, and Mike had the report in his hand to take care of as he had a notice about the report as well. Mike find out that Wally had done this same report before.  

Matt and Mike talked about this report on how we are going to process this report and be able to process this with the homeowners on the backflow devices.  

Matt said that we have a test in December for the water that we need to do, but it is not due until December of this year.

3.  Equipment: Mike asked about the equipment.  Judy explained that Bud is still  

     working on the brakes for the Grader.  Bud said he needs help.  It has not been said         

     that we need outside work done on it.

     Matt said he has not gotten the box of materials from the pickup truck yet.  We are   

     still looking for the flood lights for the well houses.  Matt said he will get soon.
4.   Roads: Mike asked about the roads.  We really don't not have much road business.
5.   Marina: Mike asked about any business or news on the Marina.  Judy asked Matt          about the branch from the tree if it has been removed yet.  Matt said it was not on the building but hanging done.  It was discussed to leave the water off for now with the well down.  Leave the dock out for now.
6.    Building: The Doleman's brought a map of their property so that they could get         an approval for a shed on their property.  Board approved for them.

7.  Old Business:   Talked briefly about what things we need in the budget for this coming year.

8.    New Business: Matt brought up the well about charging us for the other motor for     well house #2.  The motor is rebuilt and ready to go.  He will ask Klamath Pump what they would charge us to replace it for well #2.
Bill discussed the fact that we need to increase our dues and how everything has gone up in charges to us.  We also talked about we need everyone to come to the annual meeting.   
The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 AM

Next meeting:  Wednesday June 11, 2025 @ 10:00AM

Judy Mangrum
Secretary
